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NEWSLETTER             Friday 22nd March 2024 

Dear parents and carers 

  

This has been a thoroughly exciting week full of so many special 
events and engaging activities for our pupils.  As it was our Science 
week, all children took part in workshops and assemblies led by our 
visiting scientists throughout the week. They also had special ses-
sions in class to explore this year’s Science week them ‘TIME’.  
Throughout the week children, parents and other visitors were also 
able to visit our Science exhibition with stands by each class in the 
undercroft.  

 

This week meetings between teachers and parents were held over 
three evenings.  I hope all parents now have a better idea of the 
progress their children have made so far this year and the targets 
they will need to continue to work on.  
 

Next week is a very special week in the Christian calendar.  This is 
because it is Holy Week, when we remember and reflect about the 
suffering, death and resurrection of Jesus.  We will be reflecting 
about this in school but we also encourage families in our commu-
nity to take part in the celebrations in the parish church, such as 
the evening Mass on Holy Thursday, the Good Friday service at 3.00 
pm and naturally, the Easter Sunday mass.  
 

Our last day of term will be Thursday 28th March.  We will then all 
have a well deserved break before we return for the Summer term 
on Tuesday 16th April.  
 

Thank you and have a blessed Easter. 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
The following are some of the 
important dates to remember: 

 

Sunday 24th March 
PALM SUNDAY 

 
Thursday 28th March 

HOLY THURSDAY 
Last Day of the Spring Term 

9.30 am:  Stations of the Cross 
service in church 
Parents invited 

 
Friday 29th March 

GOOD FRIDAY 
First day of the Easter Break 

 
Monday 15th April 

INSET Day  
 

Tuesday 16th April 
Beginning of the Summer term 
Children return to school today 

 

 

This Sunday is the  

 PALM SUNDAY 
 On this occasion we think of Jesus’ entry into 
Jerusalem and the welcome he was given as a 

King.  It is also the start of HOLY WEEK.  
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Every week our Mid-day meals 

supervisors award starts to pupils 

who show our school values   

during lunchtime breaks. 

The following are the names of 

our Star children for this week.   

Nursery:  

Omari, Khadija 

Reception: 

Stella, Lorenzo 

Year 1:  

Flourish, Adriel 

Year 2:  

Ethan, Enoch 

Year 3: 

Jana, Lillie-Mae 

Year 4: 

Zena, Augusta, John, Jheison 

Year 5: 

George, Gloria 

Year 6: 

Precious, Victoria 

CORE VALUE - SPRING 2 

Our Spring 2 core value is FAIRNESS.  This is about making sure 

we are treating everyone else equally and in a fair manner and 

without any prejudice. Do you always show FAIRNESS towards 

others at home, in school and everywhere else? @EngMartyrsPS 

LENT FUNDRAISING 

This Lent we are supporting THE CATHOLIC 

CHILDREN’S SOCIETY.  All children have 

been given a purple money box to collect 

coins for this charity that helps children 

and their families in this country and abroad.   

Children have been asked to keep their money 

boxes at home throughout lent and the Easter 

holidays and return them on the first day back, 

Tuesday 16th April.   

ENGLISH MARTYRS’ PARISH CHURCH 

Our school is part of the ENGLISH MARTYRS’ PARISH community.  
The parish church is right next door to the school.   

There are Masses regularly every weekend at the following 
times: 

Saturday evenings at 6:00 pm  
Sundays at 9.00 am 

Sundays at 11:30 am 
Sunday evening at 6:00 pm   

For more information call the 
parish office on  

020 7703 4967  

SEE THE PARISH NEWSLETTER FOR TIMES OF              
HOLY WEEK SERVICES 

TERMLY LEARNING CONFERENCES 

A big thank you to all parents for taking part in our Termly Learn-

ing Conferences earlier this week.  Please   contact the school 

office if you were unable to attend and would like to arrange an-

other time for a phone call to speak to the class teacher. 



 

CLASS  6M 

For British Science Week, our focus scientist is 
Leon Foucault.  We chose 
him because the theme of 
BSW this year is TIME and 
our Y6 Science topic is 
LIGHT.  Did you know that 
Leon Foucault is famous 
for accurately measuring 
the speed of light? 

This week we made pendu-
lums for our science week 
activity.  Leon Foucault is 
most famous for his pendu-
lum experiment – which he 
used to prove that the earth 

rotated around an axis. 
We used a timer to test a variety of ways to make 
the pendulum stop 
quicker.  Come and ask 
us what we found out. 

PE 

In PE, Year 1 have been practising their gymnastic skills with the coach. They have been learning about 

different rolling skills such as the egg and pencil roll. 

 

 

 

CLASS  5T 

5T enjoyed their visit to the British Museum last 

week Thursday to find out more about Anglo Sax-

ons life in Britain. 

This week, the class learned how to build thier 

own vehicle models as part of science week pro-

jects. The pupils designed and cut patterns from 

cardboards and from frame batons to build their 

models.  






















